May 5, 2015 Alaska ENA State Council Meeting Minutes
Meeting was called to order by President Jeanne Molitor RN at 7:30 pm on May 5, 2015.  

	Attended
	Position
	Name
	

	X
	President
	Jeanne Molitor
	

	X
	Secretary
	Jodi Tansky
	

	X
	Treasurer
	Sue Metcalf
	

	X
	Patty Williams
	Board Member
	

	X
	Stephanie Wade
	Board Member
	

	X
	Heather Whorton
	Board Member
	

	
	Valaree Carney
	Board Member
	

	
	Deena Brecher
	National ENA Liaison
	

	X
	Alicefay Gibson
	ENPC State Chairperson
	

	X
	Stacey Sever
	TNCC State Chairperson
	


· BCEN- Board of Certifications has announced that they are using a new company, Pearson Professional Center (PPC) to test at for the CEN. BCEN will be able to work with Pearson VUE to add Pearson VUE Testing Centers (PVTC) to the list as well. These sites are associated with Pearson VUE, but are owned by a third party, not Pearson VUE. CPEN still needs to go through AMP (www.goamp.com) for this testing. A list of the new centers in many cities in Alaska are now on the website. BCEN is no longer off erring off-site testing and CPEN is still only offering the testing in Anchorage at one site, no off-site offerings for testing.
· AK ENA Conference 2015 – We decided on the following topics of the AK ENA Conference 2015:
· Ethics in Practice

· Trauma Triad of Death

· Nursing dirty little secrets: Workplace bullying

· Current trends in hypovolemic resuscitation

· Go boom fall down: ballistics and the human body

· Fall down go boom: biomechanics of trauma

· We axed- I’m allergic to all narcotics

· Jeanne will contact Doug Peterson, Jeff’s office man regarding getting the objectives so that Sue can start on the contact hour application. Sue Metcalf needs to decide if she wants to get the contact hours through ENA or MNA (Montana Nurses Association). Jeanne suggested she call ENA before deciding to determine how long it takes ENA to get the contact hours approved; a few years ago DENA was very behind on getting contact hours approved but hopefully that is all ironed out now. The cost should be essentially the same whichever contact provider we chose. 
· Jeanne has the contract for Jeff for the 2 conferences. The cost will be $7200 – a 10% discount if we prepay. We will prepay for the cost of the 2 conferences, which will make it $6480. Additionally we decided to pay for the handout, which is $15 per book. The total books needed will need to be requested 30 days in advance. Last year, the additional books cost $25 a piece after the 30 day period. Jodi inquired if we could get an electronic version and we can indeed but we decided a handout would be better despite the cost. We will ask in the evaluation at the end of the class which way students would prefer. We also decided to get the $10 per student lunch deal verses having an open tab and letting everyone get what they wanted for lunch and have that amount charged to us. The BP energy center has lunch available at the BP cafeteria, which offers vegetarian dishes, gluten free and has a wide variety of choices.

· Liability for AK ENA- Sue and Jeanne found out at the leadership conference in Las Vegas in February that Alaska is one of 3 states nationwide that National ENA cannot cover for State Chapters and Councils. National ENA is willing to pay us for our coverage but we have to find someone with a comparable policy to cover us and then submit this to ENA. Jeanne needs to make these phone calls to insurance companies to find out the costs.

· Website program- Jeanne’s husband, JR spent MANY hours trying to get a program to take the place of the Contribute program Jeanne uses to update the website. The program we had was not compatible with the updated program Jeanne used on her MAC. Initially the cost was $299, but JR found another program that cost only $99 which was purchased and is working fine.

· AK ENA has been using Walter, our website guru, for help her with issues she cannot do with her Contribute program. Jeanne is soliciting help from someone who might be able to help as Walter is not able to help in the capacity that he has in the past.

· Sue Metcalf will be collecting the registrations for the conferences and will have them mailed to her. Sue will need to send out a registration confirmation letter along with hotel information. Jeanne has secured group booking rates at Residence Inn (($109 + 12% tax) and Fairfield Inn (($99 + tax). These links will be on the website as well.

· Deena Brecher, our National ENA liaison will be at our AK ENA National Conference in November. We are planning an AK ENA meeting on November 19th in the evening at the BP center.

· Spring newsletter- Jodi hopes to have out by the end of the week. Jeanne has a few items to add; one is trivia on snowmachine accidents in AK. We felt a trivia spot in the newsletter might be fun in the future. Stacey Sever suggested we do a profile on a specific nurse in each newsletter. Stacey will work on this and get it to Jodi. Stacey had trouble trying to print out the newsletter to post in the ER, Jodi will look into this.
· Jeanne has the CEN and CPEN review manuals (2 of each) to raffle off. These will be offered in the newsletter and those interested will send Jeanne their names. She will keep a list and pick 2 of each to receive the books.

· We budgeted $500 for a scholarship to go to the National ENA conference in Orlando in September/October. This will also be in the newsletter and the money will be paid when proof of attendance and proof of payment are received after the conference.

· Though we have not been told by ENA how many delegates we can send to the General Assembly in September/October, we usually get 5 but we have budgeted for the President + 3 delegates. Each are budgeted $1500 to attend. This will be in the newsletter as well.

· We need a call for nominations for the Fall elections. Jeanne asks that each of the Board try to solicit new members interested in stepping up to the plate to be a part of AK ENA. Jeanne asked that anyone holding a position that cannot fulfill their commitment (2 years) to let her know do that we can seek out someone else who can actively participate. Sue Metcalf is looking at running for president, Stephanie Wade has expressed interest in remaining on the board. If Sue runs for president then we would have the treasurer position to fill. Per our AK ENA bylaws, a vacancy of the secretary or treasurer may be filled by a current member of the Alaska State Council or remain vacant as approved by a majority vote by the Alaska State Council. Jeanne discourages leaving this vacant and if Sue were to become president we would need to find someone to take on this position. We will see how it all pans out.

· We discussed the conferences and how much to charge. We decided to have an early bird special with ENA members $200, non-members $225, students & EMT’s- $100 before September 30. After September 30th we would charge ENA members $225, non-ENA members $250 and students/EMT’s- $110. Refunds will be given if cancellation is received by October 15th, less a $25 administration fee. We did not decide on any changes for the AK ENA2015 Conference. Last year we charged ENA members $100, non-members $80, students $50. We did not have any students attend last year.
· We made around $2000 in sponsorships last year. Jeanne has a list and contact numbers. Sue Metcalf offered to contact several. Suggestions for others were solicited. Zoll, Easy I/O, Stryker, Medtronic, Providence Alaska Medical Center were additional sponsors to try to connect with.

· Jeanne and Sue Metcalf went to the leadership conference in Las Vegas in February. National ENA offered a grant up to $1000. Jeanne and Sue misread this and thought they reimbursed all the expenses up to that amount, however, they only reimbursed 50%. We had budgeted $2200, Sue and Jeanne combined used $1700. However, we only received over $400 back – 50% of Sue’s expenses. We are still under budget on this but wanted to disclose this misunderstanding on their part.

Meeting adjourned at 8:53pm.

Minutes approved by Patty Williams and Stephanie Wade
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